BAKAS HORSES FOR HANDICAPPED 
BOARD MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 5th 2023
DATES TO REMEMBER:
Jan. 15th – Charity Horse Show at Lake Park 9 to 5

Jan. 22nd – Sp. O. Coaches Training at Bakas 8 to 12

Feb. 2nd – Bakas Board Meeting at Bakas 6pm

Feb. 17th – Sweetheart Dance at Keystone Rec. Center 6:30 to 8:30

Feb. 24th and 25th – Area Special Olympics at Bakas

Feb. 26th – Charity Horse Show at Lake Park 9 to 5

     NEEDS LIST:  Donations of funds or items, find sponsors, riders, and volunteers for shows 
In attendance were: Dani Johnson, Tamara Randall, Eileen Davis, Amy Chirinos, Kim Hajaistron, Teri Yarborough, Johanna Rossellini, Michelle Letter and Christina Freeman.
Jan. 15th: is the 3rd horse show at Lake Park. Jolie will send out the concession list for the Sign-Up Genius. We should have enough volunteers. Tamara is working on the award buckles. We need some muscle to load and unload since Ray will be recovering from shoulder surgery.
Jan. 22nd: is the Special Olympics Coaches training here at Bakas. We will need some breakfast items donated and a few volunteers to help serve from 8 to 12.  Michelle will set up and Eileen will put a flyer out for breakfast donations (donuts, bagels, cream cheese, fruit, granola bars, juice).
Feb. 2nd: is the next Board Meeting at Bakas starting at 6. Please bring a dish and ideas to share.

Feb. 17th: The Parks and Rec Dept is putting on a dance at the Keystone Rec Center for special needs adults. Michael Hajaistron went to the Dec dance and had a great time (his parents were able to have a nice dinner out while he was at the dance).  
Feb. 24th and 25th: is the Area Special Olympics at Bakas. The sign-up sheet is at the barn and the 35 slots are filling up fast. Pizza will be sold for dinner Friday and we will request food donations on the Sign-Up Genius site for breakfast and lunch in Feb. This is a good opportunity for teen service hours.

Feb. 26th: is the final charity horse show at Lake Park. As usual we could use donations and volunteers.
Upcoming events: Board meeting is March 2nd, the April meeting will be moved to March 30th, and April 7th and 8th is the State games at WEC in Ocala for those who qualified at the Area Games.
We need to have the rat traps put up in the attic before we put the Christmas decorations away to stop the infestation into the decorations. 

We need to see if we can get a shed donated to house our stuff. Eileen and Johanna are going to tackle weeding out the old things and getting the non-profit stuff organized. Johanna will be donating large lidded tubs to help store our things.
Tamara wants to do a tack sale in the fall since we have 8 to 9 bins of stuff that would be perfect for a sale. She might attach it to a clinic or schooling at Bakas since the horse people will be here.
The calendar project is being postponed till the fall. There are still a few months for $300 sponsors to advertise their business and Tamara could use some rider testimonials. 
We have a new Bakas Horses for Handicapped bulletin board on which we will post flyers and information on upcoming events. It will be by the sign in books at the barn, so read it to be in the know. 
Johanna is doing an inventory of the denim Bakas shirts to see if we need to order more. Tamara posted that we could use a new large commercial gas grill since ours is getting old.
CVS and Special Olympics does free physicals. $15 for sports physical at some walk-in clinics. Dani will see if Dr. Woodward and the USF med students can set this service back up.

We had two people interested in the vacant VP board position, and Tamara withdrew to focus on the horse shows, so Teri Yarborough will become VP. Michelle will take over the duties as Recording Secretary from Kim next month who will continue to run the concessions.
Maggie and Linda who volunteer here on Thursday mornings painted new name signs for the horse’s stalls. Thanks to these 2 wonderful volunteers.
Amy will send an updated copy of the By Laws to the board members to look over and approve at the next meeting.
We are checking to see if we are still a PATH Premier facility and if our dues are up to date.

Eileen went over the Treasurer’s Report. Michelle got us a $1,000 donation after filling out some paperwork and writing an essay. We got a $1,500 from Aetna through Jolie Smith, and we have received several grants and donations in Dec. We also made about $3,500 at the last Horse Show. In Nov. we are running in the red, but Santa and some wonderful donors were good to us last month.

Amy was added to the bank account and Sally and Denise were removed. Another account was opened for the credit card transactions and we hope to have the ability to take plastic in the next few months.
February 2nd is the next board meeting at 6 at Bakas. We could use help with the Special Olympics and last horse show.
Minutes taken by Kim Hajaistron. Last month’s minutes distributed, read and approved.
